
2:00  Martha 
@ Church 

9 Bible Study 
 

9 Bble Study 
3:30Youth Trip 
6 Oaks Service 

9:00 Bible Study 
12:00 Board  
       Meeting 

9 Bible Study 
12 WOC Potluck 
5 Hymns & Hops 
 

5:00 pm  
Wagner  
Wedding 

6:45 Meeting 
Dinner included 

6:45—8:15 
Youth Group 
Dinner included 

6:45—8:15 
Youth Group 
Dinner included 

Youth Service 
Project 3:45-6 

February 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28   

Birthdays 
Joyce Dart         2 
Bobbi Hardin   3 
Peg Vorderstrasse        7 
Nancy Burje’      12 
Jeff Elliott            13 
KJ Ullfers       16 
Donna Lewelling       17 
Jacob Sauls             28 
 

  Anniversaries 
Todd & Donna Lewelling  14 
  

Update on our sweet friend, Nancy Prosa.  She is feel-
ing more comfortable every day in her new home with her son Kirk and 
family in Longmont, CO.  Here is a view from her bedroom window - a 
beautiful  backyard and 
lake.  She has been attend-
ing Grief classes to help 
her cope with her loss of 
Curt. She has joined Silver 
Snickers, taking classes on 
toning muscles to help 
with balance.  She has 
been going to Calvary 
church with a friend of a 
friend and dropped in to a 
church called Life Bridge, 
hoping it would be more 
like a disciples church and loved the sermon.  Nancy enjoys being close 
to grandson, Kaj - 9, who is in boy scouts and plays the viola. She says 
“Hi" to you all.  She’d love to hear from you.  4005 Pebble Beach Dr., 
Longmont,  CO 80503.   email: naarneson@gmail.com  541-409-6655. 

Zane on Retreat, back in office 
2/7/18 
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Greetings church!  
We've made it not only to the new year, 
but finally into February. 
 
February we celebrate the Week of Compassion, 
and I wanted to take the chance to explain what 
that is to new members and people new to Disci-
ples of Christ. Week of Compassion is a mission 
fund that deals with domestic and international 
disaster relief, refugee services, and develop-
ment. Blessing boxes were handed out the last 
week in January, and for the families, if you 
need resources to talk to your children about 
why they are collecting money in these boxes, 
please speak to me. Then, February 24th, we'll 
bring those boxes to the altar, bless them, I'll 
give a sermon that explains more about the 
Week of Compassion and what "God's imagina-
tion" can look like....and to top all that off, we'll 
be having a potluck to celebrate the money 
we've raised, the work that's been done, and 
we're simply due for a good potluck. 
 
There are many exciting youth events on the cal-
endar, and as always, if you want to help with a 
meal or may have a desire to be an adult spon-
sor, we are always in need of volunteers! Fur-
thermore, the youth have requested to be bap-
tized, so we are making preparations for a Pas-
tor's Class in March and April with an eye to-
wards April baptisms.  
If you are an adult who has never been baptized, 
or have been baptized as an infant but never 
"confirmed," instead of offering an adult pastor's 
class, I am building a conversation for us to have 
that will prepare you for baptism and ensure that 
you know what all it entails.  

Scripture for February 

*February 3rd: Jeremiah 1:4-10  [Possible addition of 
Luke 4:21-31]   "On Prophecy" 
*February 10th   Luke 5:1-11  "Fishing for Fish" 
*February 17th: Jeremiah 17:5-10   "A tree planted by 
the water" 
*February 24th:  Ephesians 3:14-21 "More than we 
can imagine"  

 
Finally, I am trying to have a meeting to prepare for 
Lent and Easter Worship, and we are also planning 
a technology meeting to discuss 3 projects: The ca-
rillons, wifi expansion, and the viability and neces-
sity of exterior security cameras. Those meetings 
will be scheduled with the main players in mind, but 
the dates and times made available in announce-
ments for any interested parties to attend.  
 
Peace, 
Pastor Zane Ridings 

Week of Compassion works through a remarkable 
network of church partner organizations and partner-
ships that ensures that our response to humanitarian 
needs in the world is efficient, effective and faithful.  
Through these partnerships, Disciples are able to join 
a tapestry of caring that brings help and hope to hurt-
ing people in every corner of the world.   

Sunday, February 24 
Week of Compassion  
Pot Luck following  

Worship Service 
Blessing boxes will be  
collected that Sunday. 


